Bradworthy Community Primary School

Mill Road

Bradworthy

HOLSWORTHY
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EX22 7RT

Tel/Fax:  01409 241365

info@bradworthy.devon.sch.uk
MINUTES OF FULL GOVERNORS MEETING

Held in The School Hall

Tuesday 29th April 2008 at 6pm 

Present

Barry Radford (Chair), Mike Furber, Mark Bromell, Jonny Furse, Matt Cann, Marcia Bentley-Jones, Neil Nixon, Nikki Martyn, Caroline Stevens, Jo James, Sandra Bailey (Clerk).

1.    Apologies

Richard Dorrington, Jane Addy, Jonny Barker.

	
	Action

	2.    Mike Furber was re-elected as teacher governor
	

	5.    BR then went to item 5 on the agenda to discuss the management of the school during the sick leave of the Head teacher, Richard Stephenson.  BR had written a letter to all parents dated 28/04/08, copy attached, to explain who would be running the school in Richard’s absence.  BR said that he, the Governors, staff and pupils wanted Richard to take as much time as he needed to recharge his batteries.  JF raised his concern regarding Class 5 and their SATs tests which were scheduled for 12 May 2008.  MF explained that Becki Daniel (teacher Class 4) and Denise Kent were working together to get Year 6 children motivated.  Denise Kent would continue as supply until half term, maybe longer.  JF asked if MF was happy with the situation and MF said he would take admin time as and when needed.  NN wondered if we had pushed Richard too hard in the past but BR replied that RS is dynamic and loves to teach and tends not to take enough time off from teaching for his admin.  BR said that the Governors must guard him from working too hard.  JF then asked if the administrator was happy – and she was!!  MF said that all the teachers were happy and working hard – he speaks to each one individually and would be aware of any problems.  BR said that all staff should be reminded that they could and should approach the Governors if they had any problems.  The Governors said that they should still press on with the proposed expansion of the school, with two more class rooms but that the plans should sit on the backburner for the time being.  
	

	3.    The register of business interests were passed around for each Governor to complete.
	

	4.    The minutes of the last meeting (29/01/08) were signed as a true and accurate record.  BR confirmed that our PAN was 20.  BR had received a resignation letter from Mel Scott so there was now a Parent/Governor vacancy.  No one knew of anyone immediately who would want to fill it, but David Hill from Berridon Farm was mentioned, as he was a project manager before he moved to Devon.   The Governors are aware of the need to consult with parents regarding this vacancy and the need to hold an election if necessary.                                                                                                               


	

	6.    School meals.  BR said that the nutritional value of each meal is soon to become law.  BR thinks that the present catering system that the school offers is fantastic and this new implementation would cost between £2-£3,000 per year.  Janet (Kitchen manager) is due for an audit this coming Friday 2 May 2008, by Client Services, DCC and this would be raised by the auditor.  MF and MBJ would be with Janet during this part of the audit to give her their support and to find out more about it.  Janet does not want to buy into Clients’ menus that are already nutritionally valued.  She wants to continue to run her own kitchen.  The Governors, parents and more importantly, the children are more than happy with the dinners at the moment, and it was felt that the nutritional values of these already well balanced meals was not necessary.  
	MF
MBJ


	7.   Review of charging policy – All agreed
	

	8.    Review of policy for pastoral care and school discipline – All agreed
	

	9.    Review of policy for curriculum – All agreed
	

	10.  Review of policy for teaching and learning – All agreed
	

	11.   Review of policy for child protection – All agreed.
	

	12.   Committee reports.    MF said he had not written a Head teacher’s report to show to governors but he did show a letter that had gone out to parents earlier that day (copy attached). 
 Premises:  Boiler quotes had been received from Ian Mill and Beale and Co.  These were passed to NN.
MF had spoken to Clawton School with a view to us inspecting their new sports hall which they built themselves to see if we could tackle a similar venture.  A date had yet to be finalised but it was suggested that David Hill be invited to come along too.

A cleaning audit of the whole school was arranged for 6 May 2008 by MF,CS and MC
The fencing around the perimeter of the playground needs attention as the original upright posts are rotten.  NN thinks to just replace the posts as the hit and miss wooden fencing looks sound.  NN will speak to Stopgap Fencing who did the work originally.  No-one liked the galvanised fencing which was a relief as it would be over £4,000.
Maintenance report:  The electrical work, decorating, leaking window, foyer ceiling, outside stage painted in non-slip and a few other minor repairs had been carried out during the Easter holidays by Donny Walter.  All the work was satisfactory and the Governors were pleased with it.

Kevin Headdon has still not completely finished the roof over the kitchen.   Water is pooling on the roof and guttering still needs to be replaced.  We have not had a bill either and he certainly has not been paid or will not be paid until the work has been finished.  MB will chase Mr Headdon one more time.  School administrator to write to Mr Headdon to ask when he intends to finish the job and to give him 14 days otherwise we will get someone else in to finish the repair.
The committee have reviewed the maintenance contracts for grounds, alarms etc.  All suppliers are on a planned renewal.  All suppliers are satisfactory.

Curriculum:   An agreed timetable for Governors to monitor their subject area and roles was agreed.  There would be a proforma to complete highlighting aims, targets and resources and Governors would come in to the school to see for themselves week beginning 3 November 2008.  The Governors were all happy with their roles and responsibilities, copy attached.

The committee reported that they have reviewed our sex education, collective worship and SEN / Inclusion Policies.

Personnel and Finance:    The Governors were happy with the budget figures for 2008/9 that Richard had prepared before his leave.  The budget was ratified.  The budget appears to be healthy.
The school management plan is taking place.

The budget monitor is showing an under spend of £17,000 to date for 2007/8 but might differ when it is actual.

Staff sickness insurance cover:    This was discussed at great length as the Governors thought is was a strange system that the insurance company only paid out when the employee returned to work, therefore making it impossible to go to another insurance company if the claim fell outside of the year span of the policy, as potentially a lot of money could be lost.  Two claims were lodged in last years’ cover, i.e. Anna Hare on maternity leave making a potential £1500 payout when she returns to work in this financial year and Richard Stephenson’s sick leave @ £130 per day after 10 day excess to a maximum of 190 days which will obviously go on into this year.  SB (Administrator) explained the facts and figures as she had interpreted them but the Governors decided they needed further clarification so JF would speak with the insurance company in the morning.  The Governors agreed to go with the premium of £11,146.88 subject to JF’s conversation in the morning.  He would then come into the school office in the morning and let SB know the outcome.  If the facts were exactly the same as now reported, the premium to pay would be £11,146.88.  All the Governors felt this level of cover was essential and were happy with this.  
Equality policy:  Angela Davies to review it and check that it is covered by SEAL.

MF asked the Governors if they would agree to support him, financially, in his Head teacher training.  All Governors agreed.  He explained that he could be offered a Headship at the beginning of his training so the timing might be tight.

MF also told the Governors of a family who had looked around the school and were in our catchment and wanted to start here as soon as possible.  They were currently Y5 and Y2.  BR said it is our policy to take them.  The Governors agreed to let them start after half term.
BR said he wanted to strengthen the wording on The Best Value Statement which goes off to County.  He does not think it fair that children in Devon are funded £300 less per child than city children.
Concorde Copiers, who we lease our photocopier from, have contacted us to tell us about an improved machine, which can be linked to print from the PC’s in the computer suite and which would be cheaper than the current one.  The current lease expires soon.  This would be a cheaper method of printing than the existing printers.  The Governors all agreed to the new machine which would be actioned immediately.  

Geoffrey Cox, our MP, had asked how our plans for extending the school were progressing.  BR will send copies of letters that he intends to write to the Parish Council to Geoffrey Cox, DCC, and TDC.   BR, JF and RS have recently attended a local meeting regarding housing, chaired by Des Shadrick.


	NN

MF

MF,CS,MC

NN

SB

ALL

Angela Davies

BR

SB

BR



	13.   Any other business.   Nothing raised.
	

	14.   Dates of next meetings.  
Committee meetings Tuesday 9 September 2008, at the school, starting at 6pm.
Full governors Tuesday 23 September 2008, at the school, starting at 6pm.
	

	As there was no further business to discuss, BR closed the meeting at 8.10pm.
	


